
Haas Hall Academy Bentonville - Parent Faculty Council 
General Meeting Minutes for May 2020 

Date, Time, and Location:  Tuesday, May 12, 2020 

        Meeting took place via Zoom due to social distancing 

 

Attendance:   Board - Angela Swales, Samantha Aiken, Becky Zielske, Monica Moss 

  Committee Members - Rebekah Clark, Autumn Cribb 

  Faculty - Carol Brophy, Randy Cox 

Parents – Alisha Chouinard, Ashley Griffiths, Stacey Hanby, Marie Huthwaite, Victoria    
                 Mizner 

 
Angela Swales called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm. 

Treasurer’s Report – Becky Zielske: 

Becky discussed the Treasury Report for March through May. Bank balance going into May was 

approximately $15,750. We started the year with just the $3,500 carryover from last year. We 

exceeded income goals mainly in two areas. First, we had a successful membership drive, 

collecting more than expected and far more than previous years. Additionally, Rebecca really 

drove the Husky Hut sales this year. We have had the extra funds to spend on teacher 

appreciation gifts, signs for the seniors, and a t-shirt for all HHAB scholars.  

 

Teacher Needs: 

▪ Banner, $200 – to hang in the commons celebrating our #1 status in Arkansas 

▪ Window coverings, $300 – in case of an intruder 

▪ Math software, $350 

▪ Tables, $1,000 

▪ Bulletin boards, $2,555 

TOTAL TEACHER NEEDS = $4,405 

 

Motion to approve by Stacy Hanby, Samantha Aiken seconded, aye votes were unanimous 

 

Board Positions for the 2020-2021 School Year: 

 President- Rebekah Clark 

 Vice President- Stacey Hanby 

 Treasurer- Becky Zielske 

 Secretary- Ashley Griffiths 

 

 Motion to approve by Alisha Chouinard, Autumn Cribb seconded, aye votes were unanimous 

 

Discussion: 

Mr. Randy Cox relayed the progress the teachers and he, personally have noticed over the past two 

years thanks to the PFC. He shared one example of his AP class having only 14 textbooks to share for 28 

students just two years ago. Now, teachers are getting what they need to teach. He is very thankful. 

Angela thanked Mr. Cox for letting the PFC know what the needs are, so we can find ways to fulfill them. 



Mrs. Carol Brophy added that she feels the same way and thanks the PFC. 

  

End of the School Year: 

 Senior Send-off – Seniors will be decorating their cars and driving through the parking lot for  

      a final farewell from HHAB 

 Shirt distribution – Rebekah is working on this. Details will follow on when shirts will be available  

         for pick up 

 Book and computer drop-off – Look for announcements via email and/or the announcements  

about when and how to drop off scholar textbooks and checked out 

computers  

Scholar’s Trunk – There will also be an announcement coming soon about scholar trunk  

donations, and the PFC will send notice when the fall Scholar Trunk sale will 

take place.  

 
Meeting ended at 5:41 pm  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Minutes completed by Monica Moss, 2019-2020 PFC Secretary 

May 13, 2020 at 12:15 pm 


